ASLA Board

Meeting Minutes

December 10, 2003

7:30 pm @ All-Pro Freight
Attendees:  Mike Lawler, Dave Bowen, Steve Taranto, Jerry Lengen, Mike Musser, Pablo Terra, Robin Hallagan, Linda Cash, Sherry St. John, and Jim Toth

Introduction

· Roll Call

· Reviewed last months minutes and approved.  

· Jerry Lengen introduced Jim Toth as a potential soccer coach/trainer who wants to get involved with Avon Soccer.   

Financials

· Dave Bowen reviewed the end of the year financials - we are right on budget.  Discussed establishing an ASLA minimum account balance. This would provide assistance for future ‘unforeseen expenses’.  It was suggested that a $15,000 would be appropriate.

ByLaws

· Mike reviewed the bylaws.

· Still are not ready for approval.  Establishing new board members, including Recreation Director, Travel Director, & Avon Soccer Booster Director.  Responsibilities need to be detailed and applied to the document.  Inhouse Bylaws and Travel Bylaws should be separated from the ASLA Bylaws.  Mike and Steve are going to work together to create the new board positions by the end of the year.  

Registration

· Spring registration deadline will be Feb-28-2004.  In-person registration to be held Saturday, 7-Feb-2004 at the Avon Library.

· The spring season will tentatively run from April 3rd through June 5th, excluding the weekend of first communion.  Easter is on April 11th, but there will be games on that Saturday.  Hoping to have all rec games to be played on Saturday.  

· Discussed the PSR schedules

· Holy Trinity

· Monday’s for Grades 1st – 4th 

· Wednesday’s for grades 5th – 8th 

· St. Mary’s 

· Tuesday’s 1st – 5th
· Monday’s for 6th – 8th
· Need to arrange soccer games and practices accordingly.  

Communication

· ASLA Quarterly Newsletter is late.  Steve to work on getting this together for a 2nd week of January distribution.

· Additional publications of the Newsletter to be:  Early April, and early June;

Travel

· Discussed moving the U10 travel girls to the Lorain County League.  The travel coach(es) will need to discuss w/ the NOGSL rep – Morrison Carter and LCSL rep – Pete Dorsey. 

Training

· Discussed expanding the footskills 

· (U5 – U6) 5:45 – 6:30 pm

· (U7 – U9) 6:30 – 7:30 pm

· Wednesday GIRLS ONLY Jim/Paul handle

· Thursday BOYS ONLY Paul/Jim handle

· Need to push coaches to attend these sessions.  

· We will have a total of six sessions, starting right after Easter.  

· All Inhouse footskills will be held at Northgate Park, instead of Schwartz, need to coordinate with the City (Mike).  This will free-up fields at Schwartz for practices and games.

· Walter from Excalibur/Sportsplex will continue to handle the footskills training for all travel teams.

· Jim Toth discussed a proposal for Rec coaches training at LCCC.  We would provide approximately 3 – 4 sessions, including the rules of the game, fundamentals, and practice drills.  We would also provide coaches jerseys, Mike Musser to handle the t-shirts. 

Miscellaneous

· Pablo mentioned that we need better signage on fields.  This will certainly be necessary, as we plan to add another U7 field for the spring season, as well as, relocate the U5 fields to the area by the playground equipment.

· Mike spoke with Pat Collins from Avon Little League coordinating soccer and baseball schedules in the spring.  The goal is to minimize the schedule conflict at the various age groups.  Future discussions to follow.

· Still Outstanding from last month - The creation of the Avon Soccer Boosters is thought to provide much benefit for ASLA.  The primary function of the Avon Soccer Boosters would be to support ASLA in areas that indirectly deal with the game of soccer.  Some of these areas included the following:

· Concessions,

· ASLA hats, shirts, pins, stickers, bottles, etc.

· Coaches Appreciation Day

· Picture Day

· ASLA Day at the Cleveland Force

· Fundraisers

· Community Support efforts

· ASLA night(s) at Avon High soccer games

· The Avon Soccer Boosters would be a separate body from ASLA, but the chairperson from Avon Soccer Boosters would also serve on the ASLA Board.  Mike to follow-up with Janet about this.

· All agreed that this could be a very worthwhile group.

· Mike suggested an end-of-season Inhouse tournament for the U7 & U9 leagues.  This would be a ‘participative’ tournament, where no 1st place trophies would be awarded – only ASLA participative trophies.  This is a good opportunity to centralize the distribution of trophies, as well as, a good means to bring the soccer community together.  All thought this was a good idea.

Wrap-up

· Meeting adjourned.  

· Meeting Time Change:  ASLA Board meetings are held the 1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00pm at All-Pro Freight.

· Thanks to Mike Musser again for the use of the facilities!

Thanks to all that attended!

